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Town Clerk Report 
 

Registrations 

 
 
 
Vehicles: 321 Registered/$52,808.50 Revenue 

 
 
 

Boats: 5 Registered/$71.64 Revenue 

 

Dog Licenses: 5 Registered/$28.00 Revenue 

Vitals 

Births: 3           Deaths: 4    Marriages: 1 

REGULAR BUSINESS HOURS 

Monday-Friday 8:30 am to 4:30 pm 
Closed for lunch 12:00 pm to 12:45 pm 

Cindy Cole-Tax Collector   603-466-9443 
Christina Zornio-Town Clerk   603-466-9434 

Tax Collector News 

2nd Half Tax bills run between, 
October 1st-March 31st 

 
Typically, this second half bill will go 

out in November  
These bills are due by December 1st 
*Due dates may vary for multiple reasons. 

Business days/When tax rates are set  
 

Are you buying a used trailer or vehicle 
from an individual? 

Here are some tips to make sure that we will be 
able to Title and Register this trailer or vehicle 
in your name. 

Trailers 
*If you are buying a trailer that has a GVW of 
over 3,000 Lbs. and has a model year of a 2000 
or newer, make sure that the seller has a title 
in THEIR name. New Hampshire DMV requires 
any trailer over 3,000 Lbs. to be titled. If the 
seller does not have a title in their name to sign 
over to you, you will not be able to title and 
register the trailer in your name. 
*Any trailer that has a GVW of 3,000 LBS. or 
less, is exempt from a title, but will need a bill 
of sale that includes the VIN #, Make, Year, 
Weight, and Color.  

Vehicles 
*If you are buying a vehicle from an individual, 
you will need a title with the seller’s name on it, 
signed over to you. Make sure the odometer is 
recorded before you come to the Clerk’s office.   

*A vehicle is exempt from having a title if it is a 
model year of 1999 or older. In this case, you 
will need to have one of the following, a copy 
of the current or past registration, copy of a 
title, vin verification or a bill of sale that meets 
all the requirements.   
*Anyone who is on the title as a buyer, has to 
be here in the office to sign the title work. 
Whoever is on the title will be on the 
registration. 

 


